
Minutes
EES Community Council

3rd Meeting - March 26, 2024
Members Present: Karen Kramer, Nancy Underwood, Marc Rowley, Crysta Steele, Jessica
LaCario
Additional Present: none
Members Absent: Heather MacLee

Crysta went over last meeting’s minutes.

Mrs. Kramer gave update on math. She explained K-3 teachers attended Mike Flynn training.
Mrs. Underwood talked about training and the great ideas that came from it. Mrs. Kramer
expanded on it and talked about having a math focus next year. She then went over spending
for this year and explained that we have about $12,000 to spend. She explained that there is a
training the end of June that we will pay teachers to attend. There is also a need to start
replacing teacher surface pros. She explained these expenditures are part of the current plan
and so an amendment isn’t needed, but she wanted to make sure the council was aware of
plans for remainder of current year’s plan.

Mrs. Kramer passed out TSSA plan and reviewed it. She also went through the goals and data
related to it. There was a discussion about data and if goals should be adjusted. It was
determined that goals were set were still valid and should remain the same. She then went
through the plan of expenditures and the council discussed the needs and determined the plan
as presented would address goals and needs of the school. Crysta made a motion, Marc
seconded, and it was approved unanimously to accept the plan for the 2024-2025 school year.

Marc did express some concerns regarding attendance and encouraged the council to continue
to find ways to address attendance issues. He suggested the possibility of hiring someone that
monitors attendance. Mrs. Kramer said she would look into it further and report back to the
council at a later date.


